This is a nomination for Anthony Carroll, AARP Iowa Associate State Director for Advocacy, for the Business Record’s “40 Under 40” recognition in 2014.  
A lobbyist, lawyer, campaign consultant and event organizer, Carroll has led the advocacy and lobbying efforts for the more than 380,000 AARP Iowa members and all 50+ Iowans since joining the AARP Iowa State office in 2005. He is a known as a tireless advocate for consumers among his peers and members of the Iowa General Assembly.  He is admired by all for his knowledge of the issues and legislative processes, as well as for the respect and fairness with which he works with all members of the legislature, in both chambers on both sides of the aisles.  
In addition to his work with leaders and allies, Carroll is also a guiding light for AARP Iowa member and volunteer advocates.  He keeps them informed and involved, and ensure that they have all of the background and facts they need to be effective partners on the team in moving our issues to success.  A smart, committed, talented and savvy lobbyist, Carroll is also an incredibly humble individual who always credits his success to the team.
Before joining AARP, Carroll was Voter Outreach Coordinator and State Legislative Liaison with the Iowa Secretary of State’s office, where he was responsible for developing and implementing the Secretary of State’s legislative agenda and strategy.  

Prior to the Secretary of State’s office, Carroll practiced labor law with a Cedar Rapids, Iowa firm and was a self-employed attorney.  He has also managed political campaigns and served as field organizer for political events and organizations, including the Iowa component of the Service Employee’s International Union project to influence the development of health care accessibility and affordability plans from all candidates in the 2004 presidential campaign.  
Carroll received his undergraduate degree from Loras College in Dubuque, Iowa, and his Juris Doctorate from the University of Iowa College of Law in Iowa City, Iowa. He is originally from McGregor, Iowa, where still helps with the family farm when he can. He can be reached at acarroll@aarp.org and 515/697-1015.  
